
The City of Coldwater has a 2nd quote in for the gutter repair on the old part of the building, and is 
interested in pursuing this bid, as it’s quite a bit less than the first quote received from Brussee/Brady 
(who managed similar work in 2012). The Coldwater City Manager, Jeff Budd, is offering to partner 
with us to get this project done. 

As a reminder, there is a pattern of leaking that around the perimeter of the 3rd floor in the old section of 
the building. After replacing a section of gutters that were in very bad condition in 2012, the leaking in 
that section stopped. The symptoms of the leaking on the other areas of the old section were consistent 
with similar trouble, especially since the leaks continued after the roof was replaced and inspected by 
the City. 

See the attached quote for details, but it will be the same work as in 2012: replacing the deteriorating 
galvanized steel gutters with copper, the length of the old part of the building. Last year the possibility 
was discussed with the City of partnering to complete this repair. Jeff Budd is willing to recommend to 
the Coldwater City Council that the City put in $25,000, and he requests that we provide up to the same 
amount. The City has no obligation to provide any support for building maintenance whatsoever under 
the terms of our current lease agreement (which expires next year). 

The Coldwater Capital fund balance is at $20,0137, and there is the ever-popular Fisher fund out there, 
too, which could be used for building maintenance such as this. Together these funds would cover the 
amount requested  by the City and get all the gutters on the old part of the building replaced. 

If we can come to an agreement at this special meeting, then Jeff Budd can go to the Coldwater City 
Council on June 8th to get their support. If all that happens, we should we able to get construction 
started in the middle of July. This shouldn’t affect Summer Reading, since it’s all outside on the west 
side, not in the parking lot. 

!  of !1 1

COLDWATER BRANCH GUTTERS / CITY OF COLDWATER 
JUNE 1, 2015

Branch District  
Library

www.BranchDistrictLibrary.org










